
School Community Council Minutes
February 17, 2022

● Welcome by Brooke
● Attending: , Ruth Burt, , Mary Ybarra,Renea Dietrich John Lundell

, Jessica Heaton, Kate Patterson, Rene Cunningham, DesireeBrooke Macdonald
Olsen. Absent: Shane Wright (sent info for approval)

● Trust lands Review:
○ Goal to increase MOY POP scores from 71% to 80% in Acadience literacy. Want

to keep up with math interventions, but will continue to put literacy as first priority.
○ Above 25 students in a class, we try to have an aide in the classroom. We have

had to use our classroom aide this year to help with interventions because of a
lack of interventionists.

○ Pathways of Progress training for teachers, goal setting with students
○ Dyad reading in classrooms on a routine basis in English and Spanish to

increase fluency.
○ Teacher and aide training on Tier 1 and Tier 2 components (95% core and group)
○ Increased focus on identifying the needs of our EL students and at-risk students
○ Grade level data reviews BOY, MOY, EOY.
○ Digital Citizenship - will continue to use next year.
○ Carried over 10% from last school year. With other budgets we’ve been given this

year (ESSR for example), we can plan to continue to carry this over.
○ We have spent the budget this year on salaries for our interventionists
○ $64, 007 this year, we’ll be fine to carry over $5,000, equalling about $69, 000
○ Additional funds will go toward the salaries of instructional assistants
○ We use our school newsletter and website and post on the entry board in front of

the school
○ A vote was taken, all present were in favor. Shane was absent but we sent it out

to him for approval and he approved
● Book dispensary is coming, we will put it in the front entryway and are excited to use this

for rewards.
● Kneaders night was very successful with over $800 earned for our school and the

restaurant complimented us on the wonderful feeling that we brought with sharing our
student work to celebrate and sending thank you notes of appreciation. We plan to
continue partnering with businesses in the community to showcase student work

● Grandparent’s Day. We need to get communication out. Students can bring
grandparents for a turkey roast lunch, to the book fair, and into their classes. This year
will be a trial run and we will see how it goes

● Community Reads
○ Launa and Kristine have been choosing titles of books on diversity to give to

families to take home and keep to read with their family and have discussions
around
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○ Postcards will come home in the book for students to write or draw their favorite
part of the book

○ We will ask for families to take photos of them reading the books together for us
to post on social media

○ This will be done right before Spring Break so families can read over the break
● Raptor system will not be coming, because the company did not live up to what they said

it would be and the district is not putting any more money into it and looking into other
ways to provide security

● The crosswalk still needs to be covered. We have not had the community covering it,
possibly because of the time commitment to train for it.

○ We give our commitment to continue pursuing what we need to around safety.
○ We have been told that we cannot have flashing lights without a person also

covering the crosswalk. We are going to check to see if this is accurate. We may
be able to do it if it is for a city crosswalk with a button during crossing rather than
a 20 mph for school crosswalk.

● We reviewed the climate survey results, highlighted what stands out most to us
● We will have one more meeting to introduce our next principal and go over focuses for

next year


